
Dear Will Calver 
 
Request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Further to your request for information received at this office on 03 September 2019, I write 
to advise you that the information that you have requested is not held by Bolton Council. 
 
You Requested  

• Housing policy for care leavers  
• Strategy for Children in Care  
• Mental Health Strategy for Children in Care  

 
Our Response  
 

In accordance with Section 1 (1) of the Act the Authority has a duty to confirm 
whether it holds the information of the description specified in the request and 
if that is the case, to have the information communicated to the requester.  

            We don’t have a Housing policy as such , but have protocols which are 
attached.                                                                                                                                   
                                                                                                                                                   
 We don’t have a Children in Care Strategy, but have various documents supporting 
this 
area.                                                                                                                                           
                                                                                                                                                   
 We don’t have a Mental Health Strategy, this is likely to be held by CAMHS, you may 
get this from CAMHS directly at: Boh-tr.boltoncamhs@nhs.net 

As per the Information Commissioners Office’s Freedom of Information Code of Practice, 
should you disagree with our decision, you may appeal within 40 working days of this email 
to: 

The Borough Solicitor, Bolton Council, Town Hall, Bolton, BL1 1RU 
Email: freedomofinfo@bolton.gov.uk 

 
Should you further disagree with the decision following the appeal you may wish to contact 
the Information Commissioner: 

Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
www.ico.gov.uk 
Tel: 01625 545700, Fax: 01625 524510 
 

Should you have any other queries regarding this please contact 
freedomofinfo@bolton.gov.uk 

 
Yours sincerely  
 
Information Governance Team 
Chief Executive’s Department  
1st Floor, Town Hall, Bolton, BL1 1RU 
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